22.11.2018

This is a translated letter of your sponsored child

Dear Wojnarova Sona - ZS Dobris,

Hearty greetings to you and all your dear once. I am fine here and I hope you
too are fine there. I am very happy to write this letter. Firstly I wish Christmas
and New Year greetings to you. I hope you might have started your
preparation. May you enjoy this festival and have fun. Thank you for letter.

In the month of August my 4t sem practical exams were held on 1st and 2nd.
This time the practical exam was bit tough but still I have done well. Theory
and calculation drawing exam was also conducted and now I got my result and
I have scored good marks.

I'had gone to Haliyala, for Honda interview, there were nearly 300 people who
attended this interview. 100 of them were selected and I am one among them.
They have put me under training in Kollar, Honda Company. I am very happy
for this. We are 5 members in our family. My brother yogesh has finished II
PUC and doing his BA. Other brother Prashanth has finished 10t grade and
continuing with ITI course.

This year for Deepavali I was not able to come home because of my training in
Honda Company. My family members celebrated grandly. But I enjoyed in my
room. There are 6 members in my room and no one went to their village for
festival. The climate over here is very cool and the language is also change. I
am feeling difficult to adjust.

Like every year this year too I have received Deepavali gift. I wish you all
Merry Christmas and Happy New year.

With these few lines I end my letter.

Thanking you

With love
Deepak




